
 

 

Midway Pacific Highway Community Planning Group 
October 16, 2019 Regular Meeting 
 
3:06 pm Call to Order 
 

Attending:     
Cathy Kenton, Kurt Sullivan, Dike Anyiwo, Jason Viera, Judy Holiday, Randall 
LaRocco, George Diaz, Mike Swanston, Dave Siegler. 
 

Minutes:   
Minutes for July were placed for approval.  George motioned; Dike seconded.  
Unanimous approval. 
 

Public Comment:  
None. 
 

Government Reports:    
David Surwilo from SDPD spoke.  Updated on police activities in the area to 
support the homeless outreach, psychiatric outreach and enforcement objectives 
of the department. He urged owners to follow letter of agency process to allow 
the police to enforce trespassing on their property. 
 
Josh Coyne from the council district 2 office spoke.  Fire station 20 
improvements are fundable, and he is awaiting word from the chief on that and 
he will follow up.  His office is working on the 5-year CIP list and Desiree’s 
expressed by this group have been noted.  Camino del Rio and Hancock left turn 
lane issue is being discussed and worked on with exploration.  Cathy asked that 
someone from the traffic department come to the board prior to turn lane work 
commencing. 
No other representatives attended. 
 

Action Items:  
Bill Zent from www.scooterban.com spoke on the corporate scooter 
moratorium.  1,300 signatures have been gained in favor of their group’s 
objective of properly managing scooters versus the current free for all situation 
that results in risk, cost to the city taxpayers and private property value erosion.  



 

 

Matt from Barbara Bry’s office spoke on her desire to move forward a plan that 
addresses their problems with corporate scooters.  Kurt moved and Mike 
seconded the following wording:  “The MPHCPG supports official and fast 
consideration by the City of San Diego of and determination on corporate scooter 
deployment within the City of San Diego for a period of time necessary to create 
and implement scooter company and end user rules and regulations that provide 
for effective city enforcement, safety, prevention of private property value 
erosion and limitation of liability on the part of the city.”  Board vote: 6 in favor; 1 
opposed. 
 

Informational Items:    
Brendan Reed from the Airport Authority updated on the terminal 1 
improvement plans to redo and modernize it.  Details are available at 
www.san.org/plan. 
 

CPC Report:    

Dike indicated the September meeting was adjourned so there is nothing to 
report.  Dike has been drafted for a task force to serve on the CPC task force on 
Community Planning Group Reform. 
 

Chair Report:      
Website update—no material developments to report. 
Jarvis Ross passed away recently.  Jarvis was a regular attendee of our meetings 
who spoke passionately on issues. 
The city has published an action report on homelessness calling for $ 190 million 
to be spent annually in additional funds over that’s currently being spent.  She 
also mentioned a man in Texas who seems to have done well with tiny house 
concepts to address housing and thinks having this person has a resource for San 
Diego would be valuable. 
 

New Business:   None. 

 

Old Business:    None. 

 

Adjourned at   4:27 pm. 


